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SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss    

22001133  BBooaarrdd  ooff  DDiirreeccttoorrss  
  

OOffffiicceerrss::  
 

Co-Directors: Jim Johnston     678-423-4344 

john8191@bellsouth.net 

                           Tom Miller          770-502-8131 

tc_bmiller@yahoo.com 

Vice-Director: Larry Peterson    770-964-6644 

larrypete100@gmail.com 

Rec. Secretary: Jim Wingo        770-486-8858 

nosomi2@gmail.com 

Treasurer:  Betty Miller         770-502-8131 

Corr. Secretary:  Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell 

                                                       770-463-2630 

Past Dir./Advisor:   Phil Meyers 

pkmeyers1@earthlink.net 
  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  CChhaaiirrppeerrssoonnss:: 
 

Activities:           Dick Carne & Tom Romine 

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell 
                                 (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

Mileage keeper:               Eugene Willingham 

Membership:      Jackie Johnston 

Historian/Scrapbook: Ann Hunter 

Tech Activities:            Bentley Bohanan 

Phone Tree: Merle Bennett 

Fashion:                    Kathie Meyers 

Website Team:  

     Webmaster: Pat Tyler 

     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell 

22001133  SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss  CClluubb  EEvveennttss  

  

****BBOOAARRDD  MMEEEETTIINNGG::    SSeepptt..  44tthh    ,,      77::0000  PPMM,,  
at the original Sprayberrys on Hwy 29 in Newnan. 
All are invited! Come at 6:00 for a bite of dinner. 

September 28 Int’l Model A Day - Tour to Barbara 
Kitchen’s home. 

October 5 Joint car show with Georgia Region 
MAFCA, at Capitol City Club in 
Atlanta. 

October 17-19 Sweet Home Alabama, CAMAFCA 
tour in the Mobile, AL area 

November 2 Annual Meeting - Site TBD 

December  28 Holiday Party  at the Tyler’s in 
LaGrange 

  22001133  EEvveennttss  ooff  IInntteerreesstt  

Sept. 27-28 Palmetto A’s Annual All Model A & 
Model T Swap Meet, Columbia, SC 

October 8-12 Hershey Swap Meet/Car Show 

November 23 Moultrie Swap Meet 

 

Editor’s Notes:   
Can Fall really be around the corner? Well, we saw some 

maple trees beginning to exhibit their turning colors just the 

other day in Newnan! Kids are back in school and Labor Day 

will mark the end of Summer activities, so yes, it’s almost 

here. 

There are fun tours still coming up, so peruse these pages for 

all the info, complete with registration forms, where needed. 

Finally, don’t forget to check out our For Sale section in the 

later pages; you might just find something you can’t live 

without! 

GGwwyynneetthh  SShhoottwweellll          

                  

                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:besch105@comcast.net
mailto:tc_bmiller@yahoo.com
mailto:larrypete100@gmail.com
mailto:eewill@numail.org
mailto:pkmeyers1@earthlink.net
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Happy Birthday! Happy  Anniversary! 
  
12th      Roger Strandburg 22nd  -  Jim & Ann Hunter 
13th    Shirley Davis  
29th  Harry Saunders  
30th  Merle Bennett  
  
  
  

  

NNootteess  ffrroomm  OOuurr  DDiirreeccttoorr  

Our annual Moonlight Tour is ‘in the books’.  We had a great turnout despite the weather and a few 
members even splashed their way to LaGrange in their A’s.  Thanks to Jim Wingo for organizing this 
tour – we Southsiders seem to really turnout when there is a restaurant involved! 

With September fast upon us we have a great event planned to celebrate International Model A Ford 
Day (IMAFD) on the 28th.  IMAFD is the commemoration of Henry Ford’s Departure to Europe to 
organize the manufacture of Ford automobiles there.  You fans of Ford history know that this 
eventually became Ford Europe.  We will be touring down to Barbara Kitchen’s farm in Milner, GA for 
a barbeque lunch, airplane rides, and a bit of “kicking lies and telling tires”, as a friend of mine used to 
say.  Get that ‘A’ out and join us for a good time. 

October 17th – 19th is the Annual Sweet Home Alabama Tour, hosted by our friends in the Central 
Alabama Model ‘A’ Ford Club. This year’s tour is based in Mobile Alabama and promises to be another 
great event.  If you want to have a fun weekend with your Model A and a lot of great people sign up for 
this one.        

I have another Tech Tip this month.  I recently learned that O’Reilly Auto Parts can get the original 
style Champion 3X spark plugs.  Some folks swear by these plugs for their A’s performance and 
smooth idle, not to mention that they really give your engine that ‘original’ look.  O’Reilly part number 
is 429, and at $19.99 ea. they are quite a bit cheaper than the Model A Vendors sell them for.  

Hope to see you ‘on the road’   

Jim Johnston  

 

 
 
 
 TTrreeaassuurreerr’’ss  RReeppoorrtt  

 

Balance as of  
June 30, 2013 

$1,382.35 

Deposits $0.00 

Expenses $0.00 

Balance as of  
July 31, 2013 

 
$1,382.35 
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IINNTTEERRNNAATTIIOONNAALL  MMOODDEELL  AA  DDAAYY,,  22001133!!  

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 28 

Join us for a wonderful celebration of International Model A Day, 2013. 

We will begin the day with a morning tour led by Tom Romine, with our destination being   

KITCHENS FARM,  to visit Southside A’s member, and aviatrix, Barbara Kitchens.  Barbara has 

festivities planned that will include: 

Lunch at 12:30 PM 

Catered by Southern Pit Bar-B-Que.  The menu will feature Bar-B-Que served with cold slaw, 

stew, beans, and bread, plus tea, both sweet and un-sweet, and lemonade. 

Cost is $15.00 per person. 

 There will also be live music, calliope tunes, fly-ins of vintage planes, and a few airplane 

rides. 

RSVP is needed by September 18th!   Please reply directly to Barbara Kitchens at 

kbeechcraft@aol.com, or phone: 404-931-7358 

DDRRIIVVIINNGG  TTOOUURR  IINNFFOO::  

Tom Romine will lead our driving tour, both to the farm and back, consisting of about 1-1/2 hours of 
scenic roads, guaranteed to build up our appetites on the way there, and aid digestion on our 
return. 

Meet at Sam's Club, at Fischer’s Crossing, at 9:30 AM for our prompt departure at 10:00 am. 

Please RSVP to Tom so he will know how many cars to expect for the tour. 
ModelATom@comcast.net  or 770-527-4039 (cell). 

Destination address: 
409 Russell Road 
Milner, GA 30257  

  

  

  

NEWSLETTER NOTICE: 

Due to the rising cost of printing and mailing the newsletter,  the Board has made the difficult 
decision that, beginning in January, 2014, there will be an additional charge for those wishing to have 
a printed copy. We will monitor the cost for the rest of the year to determine what the fee will be.   

mailto:kbeechcraft@aol.com
mailto:ModelATom@comcast.net
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FFeeaattuurreedd  PPhhoottoo  ooff  tthhee  MMoonntthh: (As with 2012, we will be  featuring photos that glorify the 

Model A in all its varied styles, and enhanced by beautiful or intriguing settings.  Keep track of your favorites 
throughout the year and we will once again take a tally and announce the winner for “Miss 2013.”)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

SSEEPPTTEEMMBBEERR  
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HHiigghhlliigghhttss  ffrroomm  tthhee  MMaayy        

BBooaarrdd  MMeeeettiinngg    

The Southside A’s August Board Meeting was 

held on August 7, 2013 at the old Sprayberry’s 

Barbeque in Newnan. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:56 PM by 

Co-Director Tom Miller.  The following 

members were present:   Gwyneth and Mike 

Shotwell, Tom & Betty Miller, Pat Tyler, Tom 

Romine, Larry & Jackie Peterson, Jim & Jackie 

Johnston, Merle & Lisa Bennett, and Dick 

Carne. 

 A motion for approval made to accept the 

July 2013 meeting minutes, which passed. 

 The Treasurer’s report was made by Betty 

Miller; current account balance is $1,382.35. 

Committee Chair Reports 

 Corresponding Secretary’s - report made by 

G. Shotwell – Gwyneth informed the Board 

that she will be stepping down from the 

Corresponding Secretary post at the end of 

the year.  She will continue to edit the 

Newsletter.  A Tour Book and article from the 

Americus Tour will be submitted to MARC 

for possible publication in the Model A News 

 Activities - T. Romine stated that no changes 

have been made to the tentative activities 

plan –International Model A Ford Day, 

September 28th, at Barbara Kitchens.   

 Membership – by Jackie Johnston – the club 

currently has 53 members with information 

and applications sent out to two prospective 

members.   

 Newsletter – by G. Shotwell.   Gwyneth asked 

that club event information, especially dates 

and times, be submitted in a timelier manner, 

i.e. sooner, for publication in the Newsletter.   

 Historian/Scrapbook – No report 

 Tech Activities – Dick Carne will continue to 

submit articles from Tom Endy archives. 

 Fashion – No report 
 

 

 Website – Pat Tyler will insure that an 
application for club membership will be on 
the website. 

 Activities Schedule – International Model A 

Ford Day, September 28th, at Barbara Kitchens 

– tour led by Tom Romine.   

Old Business 

Larry Peterson gave a review on proposed 

changes to the By Laws that will hopefully 

simplify some of the clubs business functions 

primarily the Board Of Directors and Board 

Meetings.  There will also be some minor changes 

to better define the clubs affiliation with MARC 

& MAFCA.  Larry will send out a draft to the 

Board for review. 

New Business 

The Board will try to hold the annual planning 

joint meeting with the Central AL MAFC earlier 

this year to allow sufficient planning for an 

Antebellum Home Tour next fall.  Tom Miller 

will contact CAMAFC’s Paul Majerick to 

coordinate. 

The Annual Business Meeting will be held on 

November 2, 2013.  A venue has not yet been 

identified.  Board members were tasked to review 

locations for consideration at the next board 

meeting. 

The Board will look at the possibility of 

combining the Annual Membership Meeting and 

the Christmas Party into one event in 2014.  An 

early December date will be considered.   

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.  The next 

meeting will be held on September 4th at the old 

Sprayberry’s Barbeque in Newnan.  Meeting at 

7:00 pm and dinner at 6 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Johnston for Jim Wingo  

Recording Secretary 
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  ““MMoooonnlliigghhtt  DDiinnnneerr  TToouurr””    
By Gwyneth Shotwell 

Mother Nature was all wet….but that didn’t stop over 40 members of the Southside A’s from venturing on 
our annual August “Moonlight Dinner Tour.”  This year’s jaunt began at Sam’s Club, with the gathering-
time conversations being held under umbrellas or with jacket hoods up.   

We were a congenial crowd, organized under the direction of Jim Wingo and his daughter, Kimmie.  
Brother, James, came along too, just to make sure the family representatives pulled of their inaugural tour 
without a hitch.  Mission accomplished!  

The drive down to LaGrange was actually enhanced (at least for this writer) by the soft drizzle, which made 
the tree trunks black, contrasting with the vivid greens of grass and leaves.  So picturesque.  

Arriving at the Brickhouse, our group was completed by 
Pat Tyler, Larry & Jackie Peterson and Johnnie and 
Wyvonne Hobbs with their grandson. 

Thumbs up to the four Model A’s that showed up the rest 
of us modern-drivers:  Jim & Ann Hunter, Jim & Jackie 
Johnston, Bob & Cheryl Simpson and Taylor & Judy 
Merrill.  We were also pleased to meet prospective new 
members, John and Lisa Elofson and their two kids.  I 
think the club gave them the kind of warm and open 
welcome we are known for; all were observed in lively 
conversations during the evening. 

The weather turned very pleasant, enough so that the 
large roll-up glass door facing the courtyard was opened 
wide, letting in a refreshingly soft breeze.  As usual, a 
lovely time was had by all, with good food and 
camaraderie.    

 

 

  The Southside Spy     

(Editor’s Note: this section reports rumors, sightings 
and other miscellaneous pertinent data.  Factual 
information is always sought, however, 
misstatements, distortions and outright fabrications 
will also be strongly considered). 

The  editors have sent some of their highest 
ranking sleuths to the Jack Miller garage in 
Fayetteville.  Apparently, early reports indicate 
that Mr. Jack has discovered an authentic Model A 
that appears uncannily similar to a 1964 
Chevrolet Corvair.  Representatives from MARC 
and MAFCA are scoffing at what they perceive as 
an outrageous injustice to the Model A 
community.  Mr. Miller is believed to have  

 

 

 

 

 

countered the accusations with documentation he 
somehow obtained, showing that Henry Ford 
designed the original Corvair in 1931. Five 
examples were built, but only one remains.   
 
Miller maintains his “one off” example is worth 
$3-$4 million dollars, but will let it go for $12.8 K 
if the new buyer agrees to take loving care of it. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Teri Besch and Betty Miller  
visiting before our departure. 

Note: Representation only.   
Actual photos available on request. 
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Aligning the Body, Hood and Frame 
By Dick Carne 

At any given gathering of Model A’s, a visual inspection will no doubt reveal that a number of our cars 

have alignment issues.  Hood and door alignment can usually be traced to one or another frame related 

issues.  While the following are not always dispositive resolutions in 100% of problem situations, they 

may at least touch on one or more symptoms and yield corresponding resolutions to some varying degree 

in a majority of instances.  For those brave souls who are restoring cars, it is strongly recommended that 

before disassembly, a careful review of hood and door alignment issues be noted, and pictures of 

problem areas be taken for later review and repair. 

Hood Alignment: 

 

  Many cars today represent an assemblage of parts and pieces, sometimes with a frame from one car, 

the body from another, and so on (for example, there are parts from over thirteen different cars that were 

used on just body and interior-related components for our ‘29 fordor).  In those instances, it should be 

noted that the front cross member on earlier car frames has a lower “boss” or mount for the radiator than 

does the front frame cross member that was used on ‘30 - ‘31 cars.  In those instances where a ‘30 - ‘31 car 

rests on a ‘28 - ‘29 frame, unless the radiator is properly leveled, more times than not there will be a wider 

gap at the bottom of the hood where it meets the cowl.  In those instances, the “problem” can often be 

remedied by using only a piece of friction tape under the radiator mounting location instead of  the 

traditional use of pads under the radiator.   

Conversely, a tight hood clearance or overlap in a 

‘29 - ‘29 car can sometimes be traced to having used 

a later model ‘30 - ‘31 frame (of front cross member) 

under an earlier ‘28 - ‘29 car.  The most amenable 

solution in those instances is to shim the radiator 

by adding additional rubber pads under the 

radiator mounting area. 

 

A wider gap at the rear bottom hood area can also be the result 

of a sagging frame in the area around the rear motor mounts.  

This is not an uncommon problem, and can usually be traced to 

having both the majority of the engine’s weight being 

concentrated in this area, as well as the repeated downward 

thrust caused by the engine’s acceleration over a prolonged 

period of use (more commonly resulting in a greater sag on the 

right frame rail than the left) [we’ll discuss repairs for this 

situation in our next technical review].   

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE…. 

 

The Tech Corner 
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“Class trip to the Coca-Cola factory.  
I hope there’s no pop quiz.” 

 

 

SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss    

ccuurrrreennttllyy  hhaass  5533  aaccttiivvee  ffaammiilliieess    

oonn  oouurr  rroosstteerr!! 

 

Another common occurrence is evident where the hood gap on one side is wider on one side on top than 

the other.  In these instances, the most common remedy is to double check the number of shims used on 

either side of the radiator, taking out those on the side having the widest gap, or a combination of taking 

out shims on this side, while adding shims to the other side. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please feel free to send me your comments, or questions for discussion, on this topic. 

--Dick Carne 

 

 

The Coweta Fayette Rotary “Chassis for 

Charity” Car Show, held August 24th, was 

attended by five Southside A members.  

Jim Hunter, Jim Johnston, Phil Meyers, 

Mike Shotwell and Bob Simpson enjoyed 

tire-kicking and serious auto discussions, 

peppered with jovial ribbing and guy-talk.  But 

perhaps the best part, after contributing to a 

worthy cause, was the receiving of awards.  

Messrs. Hunter, Johnston and Shotwell were so 

honored.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Phil Meyers enjoying his “Varsity” lunch. Yum! 
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Era Fashions:  Guest contributor, Gwyneth Shotwell 

Under the heading “Everything old is new again,” I’ve brought 
together some vintage advertising with something much more 
recent. 

With the debut of the new movie, “The Great Gatsby,” the 
fashions depicted in the film have inspired new designs based 
on that era.  And while we are used to that phenomena with 
women’s clothing, we don’t always see the same thing with 
men’s apparell.  

But with “Gatsby” the costume designers paired up with 
Brooks Brothers, a high-end, originally just men’s, clothing 
company that was established in 1818, as inspiration for the 
film.  It turns out that the novel’s author, F. Scott Fitzgerald, 
was a frequent customer of Brooks Brothers, making it a 
natural progression to dressing Leonardo DiCaprio and other 
male characters with that in mind. 

Now,  The Great Gatsby takes place in 1922, which is before our 
era, but as we know, men’s fashions don’t exhibit drastic 
changes from year to year, or even decade to decade.  So here 
we see a full-page add from a 1929 catalogue as well as a 
Brooks Brothers catalogue that was featured in articles about 
the film’s costumes and the line of clothing that came out of it.  
Finally, we have an ad for the Brooks Brothers “Gatsby-inspired” line of suiting.  
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NNEEXXTT  EEVVEENNTT  AATT  TTHHEE  MMUUSSEEUUMM!!  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  2200--2222,,  22001133  

We are moving to the next phase of the museum where we will be holding an annual meet at The Gilmore 

complex.  This year we will have some seminars and a banquet on Saturday night.  Attached is the 

registration form for the meet.  It is also available at the MAFFI.org website to download for your member’s 

convenience. 

The MAFFI board is looking forward to seeing many of you in September.  This is such a great location and 

time of year to come out with your Model A. 
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Many of you had visited the Model A Ford Foundation Inc. website during the 

construction phase.  We had a live feed camera displaying a picture from the 

building across from the museum.  This was great to stop by and see what was 

happening at the museum.  Well we have moved the camera inside now that the 

museum is finished and invite you to come back to maffi.org and see some of the 

inside of the museum and watch people enjoying the displays. 

 

http://maffi.org/
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7th Annual 

Sweet Home 

Alabama Tour 

Oct 17-19, 2013 

The Central Alabama Model “A” Club’s Seventh Annual Sweet Home Alabama Tour will highlight 

the beauty of Alabama’s Gulf Coast.  The Tour will be conducted as a hub tour from Mobile Alabama and 

will feature spectacular Gulf Coast scenery, county back roads, local attractions, and great seafood.  

A great 3-day lineup of touring is planned this year. Thursday morning we’re off to Dauphin Island, 

then on a driving tour of the shrimp boat manufacturing plants, and ending up at the famous Light House 

Restaurant for lunch. In the afternoon we will tour the Bellingrath Gardens and Home. Friday morning we 

saddle up and head out to the Jim Henderson Antique Automobile Museum. This private collection 

contains many automotive artifact and over 60 antique vehicles. There are some real gems in the museum 

including a 1940 Packard Limo used to transport Bogart, an aluminum 1929 Lincoln, Liberace’s Rolls Royce 

and a host of others, then on to the Christmas Town & Village. Lunch will feature good “ole” Southern 

cooking at Hart’s Fried Chicken Restaurant.  After lunch we will motor to the Brookley Aeroplex for a tour 

the Continental Motor Company aircraft engine manufacturing plant. The day will end with a lot of tire 

kicking and a Bar-B-Q cook-out. Saturday we’re off to downtown Mobile for a visit to the Mardi Gras 

Museum. For lunch we will divide up into 2 groups, due to our size and limited restaurant parking, and 

dine at Ed’ Seafood Shed and Felix’s Fish Camp Grill which are side by side and offer a Spectacular view of 

the bay. Both restaurants are located approximately 1 mile from the Battleship Park.  After lunch we will 

visit the USS Alabama Battleship Memorial Park, with its 175 acres of history and seven decades of 

heroism from WW II to Iraqi Freedom. The 7th Annual Sweet Home Alabama Tour will end in the evening 

with a banquet featuring a “Sea Food Feast”. Sunday morning we’re off for home and the end of another 

adventure on the Model “A” highway.  

The Holiday Inn (Tillman’s corner) Telephone: (251) 666-5600, address 4565 Highway 90 West, 

Mobile will be our host motel. The special tour rate for the rooms will be $85.00 per night that includes up 

to 2 breakfasts. Cutoff date for the tour rate is September 16, 2013. When making reservations tell them 

you are with the Sweet Home Alabama Tour to get this special rate. Tow vehicle parking will be available 

in the rear parking lot of the Holiday Inn. 2013 Sweet Home Alabama Tour Registration form is below. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ray Harper, at (251) 402-1427, email: 

nipper486@gmail.com or the Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club Activities Coordinator: Paul Majerick 

at (334) 312-3029  email:  paulmajerick@aol.com. 

Bring “Henry’s Finest” and get ready to do a lot of tire kicking, touring along the Gulf Coast, and 

just have a good old time on the “Model A Highway”.   
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7th ANNUAL  

SWEET HOME ALABAMA TOUR 

REGISTRATION FORM 

 
 

 
 

Name: Name of Guest(s): 

 

 

Street Address: City: Apt./Suite: 

Zip Code: Phone Number: Email: 

Cell Number: Car Club: 

Year of Car: Model of Car: License No.: Trailering:  Y  /  N 

        (Circle One) 

Arrival:   

Wed/Thurs /  Fri 

(Circle One) Auto Insurance Company: Auto Insurance Policy Number: 

Event Registration Qty.: @ Amount Total 

  Tour Registration Fee 1 @ $25.00   $    25.00 

Thursday – Bellingrath Gardens admission  

1. Gardens and House 

2. Garden only 

  

@ 

@ 

 

$17.00 each 

$10.50 each 

$ 

Thursday – Bar-B-Q Cookout 

 
 @ $15.00 each  $ 

Saturday -  Mardi Gras Museum  @ $5.00 each  $ 

Saturday – USS Alabama Battleship Park admission  

                    Active/Retired Military (Present  Military ID Card) 

NOTE: Each car will have to pay a $2 parking fee at the gate 

 @ 

@ 

$ 13.00 each 

Free 

$ 

  Saturday - Tour Banquet featuring a “Sea Food Feast”   @ $25.00 each  $ 

TOTAL  AMOUNT  ENCLOSED:  
$ 

 

Make your reservations directly with the Holiday Day, 5465 Hwy 90 W. Mobile (251) 666–5600 or 544-5547, holiday-inn.com. Tell 

them you are attending the Sweet Home Alabama Tour to receive the special tour rate of $85 per day that includes up to 2 

breakfasts each day. Cut-off date for special tour rate is September 16, 2013. 

The signers below, agree to indemnity and hold harmless for any and all liability due to my attendance and participation in the 

2013 Sweet Home Alabama Tour, the Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club (CAMAFC), CAMAFC Members, their officers, 

directors, staff and any and all constituents acting on behalf of the aforementioned affiliations and/or Tour Volunteers. 

Submission of this Tour Registration Form (signed or unsigned) constitutes acceptance of the terms of this release. The vehicle 

being used has all required automobile insurance established by state statute. 

Please Make Checks Payable to the ‘Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club’ 

Mail Completed Registration Form to: Sweet Home Alabama Tour, 1309 Magnolia Curve, Montgomery, Alabama 36106-2010 

Refunds will be considered on a case by case basis. 

 

Signed  _________________________________________________________________  Dated ___________________________________ 
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BBiittss  aanndd  PPiieecceess  

 

  77tthh  AAnnnnuuaall  AAllll  MMooddeell  AA  aanndd  MMooddeell  TT  SSwwaapp  MMeeeett    --   Sept. 27 & 28, in 

West Columbia, SC, and sponsored by the Palmetto A’s. This will take place at 

Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts, one of our 

newsletter advertisers, located at 60 Wisconsin St.  

Vendor space is available, $15 one day, $25 for two 

days.  Food concessions, $2 door prizes, and more.  For 

more information, and vendor registration, contact  

  

  

99tthh  AAnnnnuuaall  CCrruuiissiinn’’  ttoo  tthhee  OOllddiieess  CCaarr  SShhooww  --  SSeennooiiaa    --   Saturday, September 28th,  

Noon to 3 PM.  Registration begins at 8:00, and you want to be prompt.  $20 Registration 

fee.  Awards will be handed out.  There will be food, fun, ice cream, shopping…an 

afternoon to enjoy; a popular, well-attended event. 

 

  

__________________________________________________________________________  

  

NNoottee::  IIff  yyoouu  aarree  uunnaabbllee  ttoo  aatttteenndd  tthhee  SSwweeeett  HHoommee  AAllaabbaammaa  TToouurr,,  hheerree  aarree  aa  ccoouuppllee  ooff  ffuunn  

ooppttiioonnss::  

  

  

FFAALLLL  FFEESSTTIIVVAALL  --  SSaattuurrddaayy,,  OOccttoobbeerr  1199  --     Please bring your Model A’s for display at the First Baptist 

Church of Sunnyside--5024 Church Rd, Sunnyside, Georgia. (Off Hwy. 19 & 41- between Jonesboro and 

Griffin.)   From 11 AM to 3 PM.  Contact Joel Stewart--770-227-7164. 

HHEERRIITTAAGGEE  DDAAYYSS  FFEESSTTIIVVAALL,,  OOccttoobbeerr  1199  --   John Martin of 

the Gold Mine Region is again inviting, on behalf of the Mayor of 

Talking Rock, GA, to bring your Model A to Heritage Days.  There 

will be craft booths, food, and music.  Line-up is at 10 AM. At 2 PM 

the group will head to John’s place for friendly visiting and desert 

in the fine mountain air.  Contact John at: 706-692-7626, or email: 
poppysuse@windstream.net 

 

 

 

Ryland Theater 

mailto:poppysuse@windstream.net
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IItteemmss  FFoorr  SSaallee  
 

FOR SALE: 1931 Chevrolet Independence 

Roadster, off frame restoration finished in 2012. All 

new parts including wood kit, engine rebuilt by 

Robert Carden with less 

than 400 miles, new 

upholstery. Have $26,000 

invested, will take $18000 

OBO or partial trade and 

money.  

Contact Jimmy Parks @ 

229-853-2462 or email aznvetts@gmail.com.     
 
FOR SALE: 1930 Tudor Sedan. Excellent driver. 

Older restoration; runs very well. Flathead Ted 

brakes.  12-volt system. Stock engine, trans, and 

rear- end blinkers. Asking $9,000.00    

Contact: Fred Huey   770-463-1951     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FOR SALE:   (PRICE REDUCED) Rare 1931, black 

and burgundy Ford Model A Victoria.  Much loved, 

fun touring car.  Runs 

great, has new battery; is 

in mint condition. Flower 

vases, pull shades, cut-off 

switch, turn signals, 

Good upholstery ,leather 

trunk. Asking $22,000. 

 Wayne Haisten 

 haistenrw@aol.com  678-513-0668 

FOR SALE: 1931 Deluxe Roadster. 

Complete frame-off 

restoration; LeBaron 

Bonney interior and 

top. Washington Blue.   

Excellent Driver or 

Show Car. Over $2,000 

worth of new & rebuilt extra spare parts.  
Serious inquiries only. $28,000        

Luke Stewart: (H) 706-374-4077, (C) 706-455-4309 

 

 

FOR SALE: 1929 Model A Ford Woody Depot 

Hack; has been converted to 12-volts; has sealed 

beam headlights. Body was built in Cuba, MS, and 

has the looks of a station wagon.  Body is in good 

condition but could use a new sealing. Truck was 

cranking and running well when stored.  Could use a 

little TLC. 

Asking $9250.00   Contact: Gerald Grizzard,  

256-310-6463,     Gfireman52@aol.com 

       
 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available.  

Email Jim Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 

487-0140 

 

1964 Corvair Monza Convertible 

I know it is not a Model A but you may know 

someone who could be interested in the car.  Last 

driven in 1978 when placed in storage.  Since 

waking it up we have a rebuilt engine installed along 

with new clutch, 4 speed transmission, differential, 

starter, complete brake system, battery, radial tires, 

etc.  Stripped to rare metal and repainted the 

original medium blue.  White top and original blue 

carpet and interior.  MUST SELL – badly need space. 

$12,800 or reasonable offer. 
Jack Miller,  770-461-2400 
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WANTED:  1930-31 Roadster Driver side 

door.  

Contact Sean Hobbs,  678-877-5152   

CClluubb  IItteemmss  

Name Tags  are available by contacting  

Teri  Besch at 770-487-9215  

or  besch105@comcast.net    

Shirts and Hats 
We have Vendors that supply embroidery for 

hats and shirts.  If you are interested contact 

Eugene Willingham @ 770-253-6518 or        

eewill@numail.org          

NOTE: The vendor who provides embroidery for 

club items has had a rate increase of $1 per 

item, which the board has chosen to pass on to 

members.  The cost  is now $9, still a reasonable 

amount.  And $1.50 goes into the club treasury.  

 

                                

 

Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 
or just to hang in your shop.   Call Jim 
Johnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 
john8191@bellsouth.net 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

  

  

  

Remember:  There is almost no limit to what you 

can have embroidered.  Use your imagination, 

talk to Eugene and see what you can come up 

with. 

mailto:besch105@comcast.net
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IInnvviittaattiioonn  ttoo  jjooiinn  MMooddeell  ““AA””  RReessttoorreerrss  CClluubb  

Membership in MARC is a wonderful investment in the Model A hobby.   A good resource, it includes   

the bi-monthly magazine, “Model A News,” which is filled with informative articles, notices of 

upcoming national events, and news of local regions.   Membership in Southside A’s requires 

membership in MARC, as well.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

MMooddeell  AA  RReessttoorreerrss  CClluubb  PPuurrppoossee::  
The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

TThhee  SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss  NNeewwsslleetttteerr::  
The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted 

materials contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted 

articles must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the 

views of the Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  


